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Whistle-blower MD fired
Doctor who wrote to gov't loses position at RUH ER

Lana Haight

SOUND OFF

Tell us your opinion

The StarPhoenix

The head of emergency medicine at Royal University Hospital has been fired less than two
months after he wrote an alarming letter to the provincial minister of health about unsafe
patient care and overworked emergency room physicians at the hospital.

An emotional and frustrated group of doctors, nurses, aides and support staff were told of Dr.
Jon Witt's dismissal at a meeting on Tuesday night. More than 40 people attended the hastily
called meeting at Royal University Hospital (RUH).

Saskatoon Health Region's chief of medical staff, Dr. Ronon Conlon, and the region's physician
vice-president, Dr. Barry Maber, confirmed what some of the staff members have dreaded since
Witt wrote the letter. He was fired as the administrative head of the emergency department
earlier Tuesday afternoon. Maber says Witt can continue to work as a doctor in the department.

On Jan. 20, Witt wrote a bluntly worded letter to Health Minister John Nilson saying physicians
felt patients had died and others had been permanently disabled because they waited at RUH
emergency for too long before they received care.

The letter also said unless the government increased funding by Feb. 1 so more doctors could
be hired, the emergency doctors at RUH would stop treating children and accident victims.

"We feel that it would be unsafe to continue to offer a service that we cannot provide in a safe
and timely manner," he wrote in the two-page letter that was leaked to the media. Witt was not
responsible for the letter's release to reporters.

Conlon told the group that he conducted a review of patient files and found "no validity" to
Witt's statements. He also said he met with Witt on two occasions and asked for names of
people who either had died or had been disabled because they didn't receive care quickly
enough. The chief of staff said Witt did not provide any names. Conlon called Witt's letter
"inflammatory."

But at the meeting, doctors corrected Conlon that Witt did not say people had died but that
physicians felt patients had died or were permanently disabled. They also pointed out that in his
letter, Witt said "to my knowledge, we have not had children die." And several times the doctors
said Witt had written the letter on behalf of all emergency room physicians at RUH.

"You have to look good to the government and you're using Jon Witt as a fall guy," said one
physician to applause in the room.

According to Conlon, the decision was "not punitive" but there had been some issues regarding
Witt's performance.

"If you hold a position, you have certain obligations and require a certain skill set. Dr. Witt
didn't have the skills and he didn't demonstrate to me that he would change," he said.

When Conlon and Maber questioned Witt's ability to provide solid leadership to the emergency
department at RUH, the room erupted. Doctors and nurses came to Witt's defence saying his



coming to RUH emergency almost two years ago was the best thing that had happened to the
department for many years.

"At least Jon went in there and fought for issues that we have been complaining about for 10
years," said one nurse.

In explaining how he came to the decision that Witt must go, Conlon said he talked to
emergency room physicians at Saskatoon City and St. Paul's hospitals.

"Why not to emergency room physicians here?" he was asked.
"Why haven't you been in emergency?" asked another.

"Why are you making a major decision and nobody here recognizes you?" demanded someone
else.

Conlon, who is an ophthalmologist, repeated that he had been to emergency twice to meet with
Witt. Conlon has taken over as interim administrative head of the department.

When staff members wanted to know what he knew about emergency medicine, Maber came to
Conlon's defence saying he would be doing administrative, not clinical duties.

In an interview after the meeting, doctors who asked their names not be used because they
fear retribution said that as a physician group they have asked for a meeting with administration
but haven't been granted one.

And during the meeting, they suggested that Witt is taking the fall because of tension that
exists between the emergency departments at all three Saskatoon hospitals, tension that pre-
dates Witt.

"We want him to be a team leader in the context of the region," said Maber.

When asked by a doctor what he would do if the entire emergency room walked out over the
decision to fire Witt, Conlon replied, "Personally, I think that would be a poor decision."

Other comments made during the meeting suggested the doctors were incensed with the
administration of the health region.

"This problem could get bigger very quickly," one said.

The decision would have "severe ramifications" and "destroy moral" among all who work in
emergency at RUH.

"This has gone too far. It's one thing to reprimand him (for writing the letter) but another thing
to fire him," one said.

The doctors pleaded with Conlon and Maber to reconsider their decision to strip Witt of his
leadership responsibilities but they said the decision had been made and would not be reversed.

At one point, Maber who called the group "a mob," demanded to talk and threatened to leave
the meeting if they didn't show more respect. He finally did leave about 50 minutes after the
meeting began.

"We're repeating ourselves. I'm leaving," said Maber and he walked out.

Staff members starting filing out shortly after. "They've just killed emergency medicine (at
RUH)," said one physician after the meeting.
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